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 Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,                                  November/December 2022 

First of all, we would like to say thank you to all those who have sent Christmas 
cards and gifts. What a great blessing you all have been to us this year! We are 
amazed at the churches and individuals that God has allowed us to partner 
with over the years to reach Kosrae with the Gospel of Christ. 

This year, our Sunday School put on a Christmas play from Luke 2. They 
practiced for the past couple of months. We had costumes and even a stable 
for them. On Christmas day, we had five visitors and the play went well until 
young Jesus did not want to be there when the wise men showed up—lots of 
crying he made! But what a blessing to see people that don’t normally come 
to our services come to see family and grandchild in the play. 

One of our young families lost their father in December. He was one that we 
had visited in the hospital this year. He never made a profession of faith when 
I was there but had the knowledge of salvation. Please pray for the family as 
our members try and reach them with the Gospel. 

We have seen a few of our old members return to the island. William has 
finally made it back, but please continue praying for his wife Sepe’s cancer 
treatments in the states. Also, the man that actually built our church building 
has finally returned to the island. He has not been here since we came. 
Another man, who left for a job, recently returned as well. It is nice to have 
three faithful men in every one of our services.  

Thank you for your prayers for Megan! We did not see much improvement 
from the massages, but it has been raining here a lot more, which seems to 
help her out. In a previous prayer letter, we requested prayer for Emily and 
her breathing issues. 

At first, we hear them say, “Lung Covid” but what they were really saying is, 
“Long Covid.” She does not have issues all the time, but here and there she 
will have trouble breathing. We have done as much testing as possible here 
and have even sent some of the results to a doctor in the states, but really no 
true answers on what is causing these problems. 

Speaking of the girls, we had a new little shop open up here that is selling soft 
serve ice cream and smoothies. We are always careful where the water comes 
from for drinks, but Emily and Lauren asked if they could drink the smoothies 
with a life-straw. Oh, the joys of living in the tropics! 

Recently, we have had several of our members being pulled into some false 
teachings based on works. We have been able to address these false teachings 
and need your prayers as the devil is always on the attack.  

Beginning in the next few weeks is our weekly radio program and jail ministry. 
The radio station has been down, but will soon be fixed and they have yet to 
allow us back in the jail since Covid. Please pray for these ministries! 

The Fetter Family—Daniel, Megan, Emily, and Lauren 


